


 
 
 

 

Our response to your request: 

 

Using the definition of ‘purification’ that you refer to in your request, ESR does not hold any 

records describing ‘purification’ of SARS-CoV-2. 

 

We cannot provide papers that staff in ESR have downloaded or printed which may apply to 

your request using your definition of ‘purification’ as the information cannot be made 

available without substantial collation or research pursuant to section 18(f) of the Act. We 

have considered section 18A of the Act and consider that even if we were to charge you for 

the time to check and collate any relevant materials and extend the timeframe of the request, 

this would still unduly affect our team who are supporting New Zealand’s COVID-19 

response work. 

 

Your right to seek a review 

 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 

Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 

or freephone 0800 802 602.   

  

Thank you for your request. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Jill Vintiner 

Joint General Manager Health and Environment Group – Health 

ESR 

 


